
From: Emma MacAlister <EMacAlister@Geosyntec.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, July 27, 2022 9:02 PM 
To: Beggs, Tauren R - DNR 
Cc: marcelo.borges@tramontina.com; sarah.campbellsmith@akerman.com; 

otavio.carneiro@akerman.com; kate.quelch@akerman.com; Mike Berman; 
Jeff Tracy; Emma MacAlister 

Subject: Mirro Co Plt 2 (Former) [BRRTS No. 02-36-588656] - Site Investigation 
Extension Request 

Attachments: 02-36-588656 MIRRO CO PLT 2 [FMR] - SI Extension Request- 2022-07-27.pdf 
 
Good evening Mr. Beggs, 
On behalf of Tramontina U.S. Cookware, Inc., Geosyntec is submitting the attached correspondence 
requesting an extension for initiating Site Investigation activities at Mirro Co Plt 2 (Former).  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Thank you,  
Emma MacAlister, R.G. 
Project Geologist 
[Licensed R.G. in MO] 

Geosyntec Consultants, Inc.  
309 N. Water Street, Suite 350 
Milwaukee, WI 53202 
Phone: 414.918.7483 Mobile: 414.335.2689 
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27 July 2022 

Via email at Tauren.Beggs@wisconsin.gov      
 
Tauren R. Beggs 
Project Manager 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program  
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources  
2984 Shawano Avenue 
Green Bay, WI 54313 
 
Subject: 

 
Reported Contamination at Mirro Co Plt 2 (Former) –Tramontina U.S. 
Cookware, Inc. at 2009 Mirro Drive, Manitowoc, WI 
Extension Request for Site Investigation Initiation 
DNR BRRTS Activity # 02-36-588656 
DNR FID # 436106110   

 

Dear Mr. Beggs:  

Geosyntec Consultants, Inc. (“Geosyntec”) on behalf of Akerman LLP (“Akerman”) and its client 
Tramontina U.S. Cookware, Inc. (“Tramontina”) request an extension for implementing the Site 
Investigation detailed in the Site Investigation Work Plan, Mirro Co PLT 2 (Former), 2009 Mirro 
Drive, Manitowoc, Wisconsin, which was approved by the Wisconsin Department of Natural 
Resources (“WDNR”) on June 3, 2022.  

NR 716.11 requires the field investigation to be initiated within 90 days of the submittal of the 
work plan. Tramontina has requested access from the property owner, Skana Aluminum Company.  
To date, access has not been granted.  Accordingly, we anticipate a delay in the initiation of the 
Site Investigation beyond the end of August and in excess of the 90-day requirement. Tramontina 
would like to advise the WDNR of the delay and will notify the WDNR if Skana allows access 
and when investigation activities are anticipated to be initiated.  

Thank you for your consideration and please contact Emma MacAlister 
(emacalister@geosyntec.com, 414.918.7483) if you have questions or need further information 
regarding this request.   

Geosyntec C> 
consultants 

engineers I scientists I innovators 
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Copies:    

Marcelo Borges, Tramontina U.S. Cookware 
Sarah Campbell Smith, Akerman 
Otavio Carneiro, Akerman 
Kate Quelch, Akerman 
 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Emma MacAlister, RG (Missouri) Jeff Tracy, PG (Wisconsin) 
Project Geologist Principal Geologist 

engineers I scientists I innovators 


